
 BOROUGH OF KETTERING

MONITORING AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 2nd November 2005

Present:

Councillors Hales (Chair)

Councillors Anderson, Corazzo, P. Evans, Hakewill, J Henson, L. Henson, Pote, Tebbutt and Whyte. 

Also Present:

Andrew Cardoza (KPMG)

05.MA.15
APOLOGIES  AND SUBSTITUTIONS

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Parker for whom Councillors L. Henson was acting as substitute.

05.MA.16
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 6th September 2005 be approved and signed by the Chair. 

05.MA.17
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Whyte declared a personal interest in Item A3 as a Kettering Borough Council representative on the Board of Kettering Business Venture Trust.

Councillor Pote declared a personal interest in Item A3 as a co-ordinator for Neighbourhood Watch in Rothwell.

Members were informed that any of them who had declared a personal interest as a result of them being a Council appointee to an organisation referred to in item A3, could remain in the meeting throughout consideration of that matter.

05.MA.18
SCRUTINY OF BUS SERVICES  (A1)

A report was submitted that requested members to conclude their deliberations into the scrutiny of bus services, and make recommendations as appropriate to the Council’s Executive.

At previous meetings, the Committee had examined the allocation of bus subsidy by both the Borough and the County Council, and considered what might be done with the sum that was unallocated against any particular service.

Further to the above, and immediately prior to the meeting, members had received a presentation in respect of proposed changes to bus routes, and other changes to services. 

In view of the above, and the lack of clarity as to the outcomes of the proposed changes, it was suggested that members might wish to defer any decision on this matter until such time as more specific proposals were in place.

Notwithstanding the above, members expressed their concerns about a number of issues that they felt should be referred to the County Council, when it considered formulating any changes to routes or services. These issues were:-

· Provision of a service from Kettering Town Centre on Saturday night

· More detail in respect of the proposed hail and ride scheme, with particular reference to the location of bus stops

· Provision of improved services to and from the Railway Station

· The provision of a service through the Pipers Hill area

· The provision of a Sunday Bus Service

· The provision of a more sustainable, environmentally friendly  service

Having discussed the items listed above, it was


RESOLVED
that :-

i) Details of all the issues raised above would be sent to the County Council, along with a request for costings/further details of each one of them; and

ii)
A report be submitted to the next meeting of this Committee detailing the information received from the County Council, with a view to reaching a decision in respect of the use of the subsidy.

05.MA.19
AUDIT AND INSPECTION PLAN 2005/06 (A2)


Members received a report in respect of the Audit and Inspection Plan for 2005/06, as prepared by the Council’s external auditor (KPMG), and its relationship manager (the Audit Commission). Andrew Cardoza of KPMG was present at the meeting to present the report and deal with members’ queries. Members raised queries in respect of the following issues:

· Money laundering and its impact on local authorities generally

· Invoice payment performance

· Arrangements for Business Continuity

· The Audit and Inspection fee (particularly in respect of Grant claim certification)

· Single Status provision

· Cashable and Non-cashable efficiency savings

· BVPI outturn data

RESOLVED
that the Audit and Inspection Plan for 2005/06 be received.


05.MA.20
MONITORING OF SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENT GRANTS 2005/06 (A3)

Members received monitoring information in respect of progress against specifications contained in the Service Level Agreements (SLA) of those voluntary/not for profit organisations receiving Borough Council funding in 2005/06. The report submitted was in respect of the first quarter of 2005, running from April to June, and represented Phase 4 of the review of SLA funding. Details of the specifications for each organisation were supplied, in addition to full monitoring information for the period specified. 

Members also received additional information at the meeting in respect of achievement against estimated targets for the second quarter of 2005.

Members considered the monitoring information and were requested to consider how they wished to deal with any of the bodies whose performance was causing concern. In formulating an approach to this issue, members were informed of the manner in which monitoring was carried out of these largely voluntary organisations by Council officers, the processes involved, and that the targets were not profiled but were ‘pro-rata’ figures. 

Concern was expressed that information provided on some of the returns submitted did not relate to the specification. However, steps were in hand to amend this. Additionally, it was felt that linkages between some of the grant-aided organisations could be improved, and that this would help them to meet targets.

Members were informed that there was concern that some organisations were not meeting targets, and discussed the best method dealing with these issues.  Methods considered were:-

· Inviting those organisations to present to Committee

· Recommendation to withdraw or withhold part of the funding

· Introduction of criteria to trigger the release of funding

· Re-alignment of targets

· Seeking to obtain a refund of grants already paid

Having considered the above, Councillor Hakewill proposed and Councillor Pote seconded that the Council’s Executive be informed that this Committee expresses its concern in respect of the performance of specific organisations against the specification in their Service Level Agreemments.

Further to this, the Chair proposed and Councillor Corazzo seconded that a report is submitted to the Council’s Executive in respect of the current status of performance against specifications of all Service Level Agreement Grants.

For Councillor Hakewill’s motion 4, Against 5.

The motion having been defeated, the Chair’s motion was put to members.

For the Chair’s motion 5, Against 0, Not voting 4

Therefore, it was 

RESOLVED
that a report is submitted to the Council’s Executive in respect of the current status of performance against specifications of all Service Level Agreement Grants.

05.MA.21
WORK PROGRAMME (A4)

Members received a copy of the Committee’s Work programme for 2005/06.



RESOLVED

that 

i) the following items be added to the Programme to be submitted to the next meeting:

A further report on the Bus Subsidy Scrutiny;

Investors in People inspection report;

Budget scrutiny report; and

ii)
the scrutiny of the Care and Repair Scheme should look at a wholesale review of the process, particularly how to apply and the  criteria for application.

05.MA.22
KEY PERFORMANCE INFORMATION A5)

The Key Performance Information Booklet for October 2005 had been submitted for members’ information. The following matters arose in discussion of the Booklet:-

· The revenue variance analysis by service area (in particular the part of the overspend in Democratic and Legal Services relating to the provision of relief drivers and extra hire vehicles)

· Progress on targets in respect of Housing Arrears in 2005/06

· The continued cost to the Housing Revenue Account in respect of the use of  Agency staff

· The improvement in Sickness Absence performance

· Benefits Performance

· The definition of a ‘Member Query’

· The relevance of the existing method of measuring and reporting Anti-Social Behaviour Orders

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 9:15pm)

Signed________________________________________________

Chair
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